
 
 

Family Life Advisory Committee 

Monday, December 14, 2020 

6:30 PM 

 

Minutes 
 

Meeting called to order at 6:42 p.m. 

 

Present: Sheila Story, Erin Been, Stephanie Cook, Dan Thornton, Stella Thornton, Ann Dankworth, Kyndra 

Williams, Candice McDaniel, Bonnie Preston (presenter), Tasha Fuson, and Fawn Lewis (joined at 7:00 p.m.) 

 

 Introduction of Committee Members 

o All members introduced themselves. In attendance: Sheila Story, Erin Been, Stephanie Cook, Dan 

Thornton, Stella Thornton, Ann Dankworth, Kyndra Williams, Candice McDaniel, Bonnie Preston 

(presenter), and Tasha Fuson 

 Approval of the minutes from: October 26, 2020 

o Erin Been motioned to approve the minutes as written. Ann Dankworth seconded. Motion passed 

unanimously.  

 Presentation of the new 2020 State of Nevada Health Standards 

o Erin Been and Bonnie Preston presented the Health standards to the committee. Members asked 

several clarifying questions regarding the standards and the role of the committee regarding 

resources for teaching the new standards. Kyndra asked if the standards included treatment of STDs. 

Bonnie explained that, yes, the standards cover “treatment” but do not label different treatments by 

name/program. Tasha explained that core curriculum is adopted by the Board but that the committee 

will review and approve supplemental materials. Kyndra inquired whether or not she can bring 

possible resources to the team for consideration. Sheila told her that she could suggest materials for 

consideration by the committee. Stella commented that she thought the changes will be very good 

for the student body since many students will not ask questions unless the topic is addressed by the 

teacher. The committee was very positive about the changes to the standards. Ann asked if abortion 

was being taught as a treatment. Bonnie explained that abortion was being taught from a legal 

standpoint not as a treatment. Ann asked questions regarding where suicide falls within the 

standards. Bonnie reviewed that portion of the standards for the team. Erin also shared some of the 

other new topics added such as human trafficking. Sheila thanked everyone for attending the 

meeting and wished everyone happy holidays. Erin expressed gratitude to Sheila and Tasha for the 

hard work they do in the scope of their service to the district. 

 

 Meeting adjourned at 7:48 p.m. 

 

 Next Meeting Date: January 11, 2021 @ 6:30 PM       

 

*Action may be taken on any agenda item unless noted “for discussion only.”* 

If your item requires extended discussion, please request the chairperson to schedule the matter for a future 

meeting. 
 


